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Affected Equipment :
All the FREEBAGS with the batch numbers ranging from 32554 to 8003676 (this number is indicated on
flap covering the lines).

Observations :
The inside surface of the FREEBAG may adhere to the canopy.

Analysis :
The fabric of the FREEBAG has a coating on the inside that may sometimes cause a superficial adherence.

Recommendations for use :
The adherence level that has been observed has no impact on the airworthiness of the equipments.
Therefore those equipments will keep on being used as they are until the reserve canopy is re-packed.

Action :
As the FREEBAG is an interchangeable part, an inspection of all the Parachutes de France equipments
that are in use will have to be carried out during the next packing of the reserve canopy(*).

Procedure to follow during the inspection :
− Take down the “BATCH” number in order to determine if it is included in the above-mentioned

range (ie from 32554 to 8003676),
− If it is the case, check if there is any kind of adherence between the reserve FREEBAG and the

reserve canopy,
− If it is the case, send back the FREEBAG to Parachutes De France (see above-mentioned address). It

will be replaced after our technical department has checked it.

(*)The batch numbers of the FREEBAGS made of thin fabric (manufactured before 1999) and those of the
non-coated FREEBAGS (manufactured after 2001) are not included in the above-mentioned range. They
are not affected by this problem.


